VILLAGE OF ARCADIA
==========================================================================
BOARD OF TRUSTEES


July 10, 2017
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Dale Paider at 8:02 p.m. Trustees in attendance for the meeting were Dale Paider, Richard Anderson and Christy Underwood. Trustee Alvin Johnson arrived at 8:05 p.m. and Trustee Doug Griess arrived at 8:10 p.m. Others present for at least part of the meeting were Nancy Glaubke, Valley County Health System, Trevor Lee, Valley County Economic Development, Valley County Chief Deputy Roy Crites, Mike Moyer, Myers Construction, Matt and Ashley Allen, Jeremy Dorsey, Marlin Sell, Wayne Hunt and Rosmarie Ritz.
Chairman Dale Paider announced and informed the public that a current copy of the Open Meetings Act was posted in the room and a copy of the Act was also available in pamphlet form.

Motion by Paider, second by Underwood, to approve minutes of regular meeting of June 12, 2017; aye: Paider, Underwood, Anderson, motion carried. Griess and Johnson absent and not voting.
Underwood made motion, second by Anderson, to approve Financial Report for June 2017 as presented; aye: Underwood, Anderson, Johnson, Paider, motion carried. Griess absent and not voting. 
Motion by Underwood, second by Johnson to approve Village Accounts Payable Claims June 2017 as presented; aye: Underwood, Johnson, Anderson, Paider, motion carried. Griess absent and not voting.
Nancy Glaubke, CEO, Valley County Health System, informed the Board of Trustees that Wednesday, July 12, 2017 will be the last clinic day in Arcadia. Due to low patient volumes at the Arcadia Clinic the Valley County Health System Board of Directors decided to end the lease agreement with the Village Board of Arcadia.

Mike Moyer, Myers Construction, discussed the ongoing project of replacing main water lines. He suggested using poly pipe and compression fittings instead of copper pipe and flare fittings. The fire hydrant by Maschka’s should be moved to the other side because of shallower hook-up. Wayne concurred. The Board of Trustees decided to go with recommendation from Myers Construction and use poly pipe with compression fittings and move fire hydrant to other side. Wayne will get in touch with Gary Steele, Miller and Associates, and inform him of the changes.

Trevor Lee shared maps that showed parcel ownership by American Legion Post #251 (yellow), Village of Arcadia (red) and Abandoned Rail (Burlington) (black). Discussion on how much of the parcels the Village needs to apply for grant to cover lighting for baseball/football field and concession/bathrooms. Motion by Johnson, second by Griess, to proceed with project and help Trevor Lee determine where the borders should be; all aye, motion carried. We will need to get cost estimates.
Matt and Ashley Allen are interested in renting the part of the old co-op building that Tina Treffer had leased. They already bought equipment to print decals, t-shirts, etc. Discussion on selling vs. leasing. Building is now owned by Arcadia Community Redevelopment. Two members of board will get together with Matt and Ashley and work out terms of lease with option to purchase with escalating rent and then present a proposal to the Board of Trustees.
Jeremy Dorsey, on behalf of the American Legion Post 251, presented Special Designated License Recommendation Form for a beer garden (outdoor area 300 ft x 75 ft) on Sunday, September 3, 2017, from 12:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. during the Demolition Derby. Chief Deputy Crites mentioned that there was some concern about policing public area, to make sure alcohol consumption is contained in beer garden. Motion by Johnson, second by Underwood, to approve special designated liquor license for beer garden during demolition derby on Sunday, September 3, 2017, from 12:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m., all aye, motion carried.

Big T is asking permission to hold a teen dance on the old tennis court. Motion by Anderson, second by Griess, to grant permission for Big T to hold teen dance on old tennis court on Saturday, September 2, 2017. Need to find out time and sponsors.

Griess introduced Resolution 2017.4 clsoing Highway 70 during Labor Day Parade, on Monday, September 4, 2017, between 9:00 a.m. and 1:30 p.m.  from May to Fuller streets, and moved for its adoption, second by Underwood, all aye, motion carried and Resolution 2017.4 adopted.

Discussion regarding quote by Danko Emergency Equipment for new controller for whistle, $1,138.61. Consensus was to ask the Arcadia Rural Fire Protection District Board if they would pay for half the cost.

Underwood made motion, second by Griess, to reimburse Paula Johnson $10.54 for plants at the welcome sign at the west end of Arcadia, all aye, motion carried.

Marlin Sell reported that he couldn’t get the trees he wanted this spring, so he will get them next spring, tree planted in memory of Wes Sell needs to be replaced.

Motion by Johnson, second by Griess, to approve proposals for street work by Gary Smith Construction Co:  Mobilization $1,100; tack oil $2/gallon; asphalt cost $91.50/ton; mill potholes $7/sq ft, asphalt to fill milled potholes $150/ton; all aye, motion carried.
Loup Central Landfill – no report; Board of Health – Chairman Paider reported that Chief Deputy Roy Crites and Jess Trotter will talk to several property owners, if no results will send letters. Certified letters were sent regarding properties at 500 N Fuller and 335 S Reynolds. Wayne Hunt reported that they are very busy with main water line project and keeping up with everything else. Myers Construction crew is doing a great job. Water usage is very high. Trustees decided to restrict watering of lawns in the afternoons due to high water usage and drought conditions. Clerk Ritz reported that Valley County recently updated their zoning fee schedule. If the Village Board of Trustees would like to update our fee schedule, Zoning Administrator Sheri Goodrich could put together a chart for review. Miller & Associates sent the Lane Mile Report; Nebraska Department of Health and Human Services sent out public water system security grant applications. 
Motion to adjourn by Johnson second by Griess, all aye, meeting adjourned at 9:50 p.m.; next regularly scheduled meeting will be Monday, August 14, 2017, at 8:00 p.m. at the Village Office (Arcadia Clinic).
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